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MAJOR
ACTIVITIES

Continuation of monthly Board Meetings virtually; due to the pandemic
The pausing of training and competitions for most Sports
Continuation of training for Administrative Staff
Attendance by Administrative Staff to monthly webinars hosted by WADA
IDCO certification for select DCOs; conducted by ITA
Lavaldo Coverley, Lead DCO, attends the Olympics as a Doping Control
Officer
Implementation of the 2021 Code 
Creation and implementation of BADC’s Anti-Doping Rules based on the
2021 Code
Attendance to WADA’s Annual Symposium virtually 
Induction of new Board Members
Preparation for the implementation of the following items: 

2021 Prohibited List
2021 International Standards & Guidelines

Virtual Educational Zoom meetings hosted by BADC with physical
therapists, nutritionists and Sports Doctors 
Media interviews with key media stations to discuss the importance of  
Clean Sports and the role of BADC
Partnered with CMAS to provide doping control during the Vertical Blue
Freediving Championships 
Website updates and revamp 



EDUCATION & COMPLIANCE 

Even through unprecedented times, we remained in
contact with our athletes and Federations via email
to ensure information was being shared on a
consistent basis. Our website was updated as
necessary with relevant testing and COVID-19
information. BADC hosted Educational Sessions and
Information Webinars throughout the year. 

WADA also provided BADC with webinars for all
athlete support personnel, Federations and athletes
on a monthly basis, which was shared with each
respective party.  

Creation and implementation of the BADC Anti-
Doping Rules, as per WADA standards
Adoption and Implementation of the World Anti-
Doping Code
Providing access to the 2021 Standards &
Guidelines virtually; inclusive of the new
Prohibited List
Signing of the Athlete Passport Management
Unit with our WADA accredited laboratory in
Canada; INRS 

Major steps in ensuring we remain compliant with
the World Anti-Doping Standards and Guidelines
was the completion and updated of the following: 



TESTING
ACTIVITIES 

In 2021, BADC’s testing program faced significant
limitations due to the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic. Only a
total of 17 tests were completed throughout the year. This

reduced number of tests was a direct result of many
sports organizations suspending or significantly altering
their training and competition schedules in response to

the pandemic. Despite these challenges, the program
continued to prioritize the enforcement of anti-doping

regulations to the best of its ability under the
circumstances.





There was only one AAF for the year 2021; Process investigated by World Aquatics.  BADC
made aware of AAF. Details below: 

2021 Therapuetic Use
Exemptions 

2021 Adverse Analytical
Findings  

There was only one TUE that was submitted to BADC for the year 2021. Details below: 

Investigations by World Aquatics pending. 

There were no BADC led Doping Control investigations, no general investigations, no
investigative inquiries for 2021 as Sports were paused due to the pandemic.



FINANCIAL
INFORMATION 

2021 OVERALL FINANCE INFO 



FINANCIAL STATEMENT
OVERVIEW 

This report provides an insight into our financial performance,
highlighting our ability to adapt and maintain fiscal resilience

amidst the challenges posed by the COVID-19 pandemic.

Budgetary Changes:
In 2021, The Bahamas Anti-Doping Commission experienced a
slight increase in its budget allocation from the Ministry of Sports.
Our budget grew from $298,000 in the previous year to $333,000.
While this increase was modest, it enabled us to continue our vital
work in preserving the integrity of sports in The Bahamas and
maintain salaries.

Testing Income:
The year 2021 marked a slight improvement in our testing income
compared to the previous year. In 2020, our testing income was
non-existent due to the complete shutdown of sports activities
amid the pandemic. However, in 2021, we managed to generate a
little over $3,000 in testing income, signifying a modest but
noteworthy recovery.



CONTINUED...
Expense Management:

The Bahamas Anti-Doping Commission demonstrated prudence in
expense management during 2021. Total expenses for the year
amounted to $179,000. Several factors contributed to this,
including reduced stipends for board members and consultants,
decreased operational costs, and savings in utilities due to staff
working remotely. Importantly, we maintained staff salaries and
employee benefits at their previous levels.

Operational Testing and Virtual Education:
It is essential to note that operational testing was significantly
affected in 2021 due to the ongoing pandemic. Sports activities
and competitions were limited or postponed for most of the year,
leading to a reduced need for anti-doping testing. Consequently,
major efforts were redirected towards virtual education and
awareness programs, emphasizing our commitment to educating
athletes and stakeholders on anti-doping regulations.

Conclusion:
In conclusion, The Bahamas Anti-Doping Commission navigated
the challenges of 2021 with resilience and adaptability. Despite
the limitations imposed by the pandemic on operational testing,
we managed to maintain our financial stability and even recorded
a modest increase in budgetary allocation. We are grateful for the
continued support of our stakeholders and remain steadfast in
our mission to uphold the integrity of sports in The Bahamas.


